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United Church of Christ executives take action after City of Cleveland’s response to Tamir Rice lawsuit 
Church leadership issues letter calling for police department reform to Cleveland Mayor Frank Jackson during annual State of the City Address.

CLEVELAND (March 4, 2015) – In the aftermath of the City of Cleveland’s response to the Tamir Rice wrongful death lawsuit, United Church of Christ executives have expressed an urgent need for reform of the Cleveland Police Department and visible leadership by city officials. The Rev. J. Bennett Guess, a national officer of the church, hand-delivered a letter on behalf of the Cleveland-based UCC to Mayor Frank Jackson during the annual State of the City Address on Wednesday, March 4.

The letter was issued in reaction to the death of Rice, the 12-year-old African American who was fatally shot by police in November, and Cleveland’s recent response to the Rice family's wrongful death lawsuit against the city in which officials claim the boy’s death was his own fault. The letter also expresses deep concern over the lack of action being taken to address prior incidents of civil rights violations and excessive use of force by the Cleveland Police Department.

“We know there are many good, dedicated Cleveland police officers, who face great potential danger every day as they serve and protect the people of this city. We honor their hard, difficult work,” the letter states. “But, at the same time, it is obvious to too many that the City of Cleveland is not being as proactive as it should be – and must be – in critiquing the current practices and patterns that keep our police and neighborhoods at odds with one another. It doesn’t have to be like this.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]Guess said he and the other UCC executives are speaking out because of their admiration for the city, which has been home to the UCC national setting for 25 years, and because Cleveland citizens deserve fair treatment.

“As leaders of the United Church of Christ and as leaders for change in this city, we stand ready and willing to partner with and encourage you, as you and all of us bring about the adaptive changes necessary to usher in a new day for Cleveland,” the letter states. “Along the way, be assured of our constant prayers and relentless advocacy until fuller and fairer justice comes to the Cleveland we love.”

###

About the United Church of Christ:
The United Church of Christ is a mainline Protestant denomination with nearly 1 million members and more than 5,100 congregations nationwide. Headquartered in Cleveland, Ohio, the UCC is a church of many firsts, including the first mainline denomination to ordain a woman, the first to ordain an openly-gay man and the first predominantly white denomination to ordain an African American.

The UCC and its members are tireless advocates for social issues such as immigration reform, racial equality, LGBT rights, marriage equality, environmental protection and economic justice.
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